

Tel No: 01565 213127

Email: admin@egerton.cheshire.sch.uk Website: www.egerton.cheshire.sch.uk

### Ready to learn. Ready to thrive. Ready for tomorrow.

At Egerton we aspire to create an inclusive environment where all students and staff can flourish. We strive to nurture curious minds, so that all children leave school as confident, compassionate and globally aware citizens.

26th September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been glorious weather this week, which has enabled our children to spend time outside the classroom and enjoy the outdoor space. Just a reminder to remember to send your child in with a coat as the mornings have been quite fresh. Can I also remind everyone that we are a **NUT FREE** school as we have children with epi pens. I would appreciate your support in this serious matter to ensure the safety of all of our children here at School.

### **Cross Country**

A big well done to our Cross Country team- we came in 2<sup>nd</sup> place overall and some of our children also got on the podium. A big thank you as well to Mrs Elsby and Miss Rothwell for accompanying the children!

### Harvest

This year again we are collecting produce to go to Hope Central. Please can any donations come in to school from 29<sup>th</sup> September to 6<sup>th</sup> October. The list of items needed are on the School Spider message sent today. Thank you for your support in this matter.

### **Christmas trips**

Recently we have noticed the cost of coaches for trips has rocketed and we are trying to be more cost effective with some of the things we are offering our children. With this in mind, we have decided this year that instead of going to the theatre at Christmas in KS2 and the travelling Pantomime visiting for Reception and KS1, we are going to go to the Curzon cinema to watch a Christmas filmthis will keep the cost down but also be an enjoyable experience for the whole school. This means that our KS2 children will all go together on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> December and our Reception & KS1 children will go on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> December. We are working with the cinema to choose a variety of films and then we will ask our children to vote for their favourite one to watch. Our nursery children will have a film to watch in the main hall throughout the week of the 8<sup>th</sup> December.

### **PTA**

Thank you to everyone who completed the parent survey about the PTA, as you can imagine it is really hard to please everyone but we will be taking on board the feedback about what has worked this last year and what needs to be tweaked to be made even better. A big thank you as well to everyone who attended the PTA AGM on Wednesday evening. It is still not too late to join- even if you can spare a few hours over the year anything is greatly appreciated. If you were unable to make the meeting and want to be a part of the PTA then please contact the school office.

### Facebook and X

If you are new to the school or your child has just started in Nursery or Reception, please like and follow our X and Facebook pages. Here you will see pictures of your children throughout the day, reminders and other events that are taking place.

Our Facebook page is: Egerton Primary School

Our X handle is: @EgertonPrimary

#### Attendance award

This week's infant award goes to Year 1 for 99.7% attendance, in 2<sup>nd</sup> place is Reception with 99.3% attendance and in 3<sup>rd</sup> place is Year 2 with 94.8% attendance.

Our Junior winners this week are Year 4 with 99.2% attendance in 2<sup>nd</sup> place is Year 6 with 96% attendance and in 3<sup>rd</sup> place is Year 5 with 95.5% attendance.

A huge well done to Year 1 and Year 4 who get this week's extra playtime!

# Online safety

This week's guide explores the issue of youth violence – what causes it, where and when it often occurs, and how adults can help keep young people safe and informed.

Warm wishes,

## **Caroline Lowe**

Head teacher

Important Diary Dates (new dates in bold \* change of date)

## PLEASE NOTE THE DATES IN THE SPRING AND SUMMER TERM MAY CHANGE DUE TO OTHER EVENTS THAT MAY ARISE.

## Diary dates 2025-2026

Date	Event		
	Aut	tumn term 2025	
2.10.25	Y6 Knutsford Academy open evening 4.45-7.55pm- online booking needed through the school		
14.10.25	Y3 trip to Delamere Anglo Saxon t	rip	
16.10.25	Flu Nasal spray whole school		
17.10.25	Y5 Viking experience		
20.10.25	Reception Parents Evening 3.30pm-6pm		
Week beg 20.10.25	Nursery parents evenings		
21.10.25	Divali workshop Reception		
21.10.25	Y1 trip to the Lambing Shed		
21.10.25	Parents Evening Y1-6 3.30pm-5.30	Opm	
22.10.25	Reception Parents Evening 3.30pn	n-6pm	
23.10.25	Parents Evening Y1-6 3.30pm-6.00	Opm	
24.10.25	School closes		
24.10.25	Quarry Bank Mill Y6 trip		
31.10.25	Deadline for Y7 applications Septe	ember 2026	
3.11.25	Inset Day 3		
4.11.26	School opens to children		
19.11.25	Y3 PSHE sleep workshop		
<b>8.12.25</b>	Reception & KS1 trip to the cinem	na	
9.12.25	KS2 trip to the cinema		
10.12.25	Carol Concert Y3/4 6-7pm		
10.12.25	Reception Christmas Play 9.30am		
11.12.25	Carol Concert Y3/4 9.15-10.15		
11.12.25	Carol Concert Y5/6 6-7pm		
12.12.25	Carol Concert Y5/6 9.15-10.15		
tbc	Christmas Fair date tbc		
15.12.25	Christmas Jumper Week		
15.12.25	KS1 Play @1.30pm		
16.12.25	KS1 Play @9.30am		
16.12.25	Y5/6 Christmas Party @1.30pm		

17.12.25	Y3/4 Christmas Party @1.30pm	
18.12.25	Infant Christmas Party @1.30pm	
tbc	Nursery Christmas party tbc	
19.12.25	Parents invited to look at children's work from 1pm-school to close earlier	
	Dates could change: Spring Term 2026	
5.1.26	School opens	
15.1.26	Open the Book	
15.1.25	Deadline for Reception places September 2026	
23.1.26	Y3 trip to Manchester Jewish Museum	
12.2.26	Y3 trip to Pizza Express	
27.2.26	Y2 Great fire of London Trip Stair case house	
16.3.26-20.3.26	Y5 Pensarn Residential	
24.3.26	Parents Evening Y1-Y6 3.30-5.30pm	
25.3.26	Reception Parents Evening	
26.3.26	Parents Evening Y1-Y6 3.30-6.00pm	
tbc	Nursery parents evening	
27.3.26	School closes for Easter	
	Dates could change: Summer Term 2026	
13.4.26	School opens	
21.4.26-23.4.26	Y2 Burwardsley residential	
11.5.26-14.5.26	Y6 SAT's week	
22.5.26	School closes	
1.6.26	School opens	
3.6.26	Y5 Safety Central Trip	
5.6.26	Y3 Mr Egypt workshop	
9.6.26	Y1 trip to Warrington Art Gallery and Museum	
11.6.25	Sports Day	
17.6.25-19.6.25	Y6 residential	
24.6.26	Y2 Safety Central	
25.6.26	Reserved Sports Day if weather is bad on 11.6.26	
tbc	Summer Fair/Summer PTA event	
7.7.26	Y6 Leaver's play 6-7pm	
8.7.26	Y6 Leaver's play 6-7pm	
10.7.26	Y6 Rounder's Y6 versus parents	
Week beginning: 13.7.26	Reports to go out	
16.7.26	Y6 Leaver's assembly 9.15am	
16.7.26	School closes for summer	
17.6.26	Inset day 4	
20.7.26	Inset day 5	



Year 2 have had a wonderfully busy week full of learning and hard work! In reading, the children have been practising their fluency by echo reading our class text The Enormous Carrot. They have loved adding expression, actions and intonation to bring the story to life – it's been brilliant to see their confidence growing with every read. Alongside this, we've been playing a range of exciting vocabulary games to make sure we fully understand the tricky words in the story, and the children have impressed us with how quickly they are learning and remembering new vocabulary. In PSHE, we've been thinking carefully about good manners and politeness, acting out different real-life scenarios such as mealtimes, birthday parties and even how to greet others in a kind and respectful way. The children enjoyed sharing their ideas and showed how thoughtful they can be about the feelings of others. In geography, we have been continuing our exploration of maps. This week we focused on identifying map symbols, and the children had great fun spotting them on a map of Knutsford. They worked like little detectives, hunting for clues and discovering how symbols help us to understand and navigate a map. It's been a fantastic week of learning – we are so proud of how hard Year 2 are working and the brilliant enthusiasm they are bringing to every lesson!

Reception have been loving PE with Mr Webb! Most of the lesson is currently taken up with getting everybody changed in and out of PE kit but this is improving every week. During The session Mr Webb is developing fundamental skills like, running, stopping, skipping, throwing and catching. The children are learning to control their body movements which provides a strong foundation for sport in later years.





This week, Year 6 have been exploring the life and work of the famous British artist, L.S. Lowry. Known for his unique paintings of industrial landscapes and 'matchstick people', Lowry's style captured scenes of everyday life in the North of England.

The children studied his distinctive use of line, colour and perspective before creating their own double-page spreads in sketchbooks to showcase what they had learnt. Their pages included information about the artist, examples of his most well-known works, and creative responses inspired by his style.

It was wonderful to see the pupils engage so thoughtfully with Lowry's art and take pride in presenting their learning so creatively.





This week in Maths, we have been busy adding ones, tens and hundreds to three-digit numbers. To help us, we used lots of manipulatives and resources such as place value counters, base ten and number cards. The children loved exploring different ways to solve problems – and as Thomas put it, "we were in a resourceful mess!" It was wonderful to see so much fun, teamwork and hands-on learning happening in the classroom.







This week, Year 4 had a wonderful time visiting the Methodist Church to learn all about Harvest. The children explored the theme through the harvests of the grain, earth, sea, soil, and flock. Volunteers from the church spoke to the children about the importance of Harvest and how it connects us to the world around us. The children took part in a range of engaging activities, including making paper boats to represent the sea, crafting clay pots for the earth, weaving using natural materials, tasting bread to celebrate the grain, and planting bulbs while thinking about the soil and future growth. Year 4 would like to say a big thank you to everyone involved in making the visit so special. The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and showed the 5Rs brilliantly throughout their time at the church.